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WFI TOASTMASTERS, PLEASE NOTE: 
Beginning Tuesday, September 9, the WFI 
Toastmasters Club will resume its regular 
schedule, meeting every Tuesday at 5:15 

p.m., South Office Building. 

Remember: New participants are always 
welcome. Come and sit in. 

MEL TEA OF THE MONTH ... 

Taking Melter of the Month honors for the July-August 

period is first shift melter Ed Ballard. Ed has over 18 

years of company service. 

BEST WISHES to Accounting's Jenny Bidlack. 
Jenny, a Billing Clerk-Typist, retired August 1 with 14 

years of company service. 
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SERVICE ANNIVERSARIES ... 

Congratulations to: 

Harry 0. Goodwin 
Plant Laborer-Plant 2 

25 Years (August 15) 

Also marking 25 years of company service, but not on 

camera, is Bob Decker, Overhead Crane Operator-Plant 

2. 

AFS APPOINTMENT . . .  Developmental Engi­

neering's Bill Cousineau has been appointed to the 

Board of Directors of the Michiana Chapter of the 

American Foundrymens Society. Bill, a WFI 

Metallurgist, will serve as Chairman of the chapter's 

Education Committee. 

Also serving on the Board as Past Chairman of the 

Chapter is Jim Converse, Plant Manager-Foundry 

Operations. 

NEW FACES .. . Welcome to Pat Richards, Jr., 
Entry Programmer/ Analyst-MIC; E. Gary Baird, Ac­

count Sales Engineer-Central Region; Manley D. Bre· 
land, Service Engineer-Southern Region; Carole A. 
Flournoy, Balcrank Literature Clerk-Office Services; 

Lauren S. Heltzel, Programmer/ Analyst-MIC; Randy 
A. Greenawalt, Programmer/ Analyst-MIC. 

CHARLIE RICH HART RETIRES ... We join the second shift gang in Assembly in wishing Charlie Richhart happiness 

and good health on the occasion of his Wheelabrator retirement. Charlie, a Production Electrician, retired with 12 years 

of company service. 



PROJECT CONSERVE .. . September 1980 has been 
proclaimed Energy Month in Indiana for the third con­
secutive year by Governor Otis R. Bowen, M.D. This 
event is designed to involve communities in energy educa­

tion and conservation. Energy Month represents a special 
time for government and Indiana citizens to work togeth­

er to become a more energy conscious State. 

Governor Otis R. Bowen, M.D. (right) presents the 

official proclamation making September Energy Month 
in Indiana to Lieutenant Governor Robert D. Orr 
Oeft), Director of the Indiana Department of Commerce. 

TIPS FOR ENERGY SAVERS ... 

Heating water accounts for about 20 percent of all the 

energy we use in our homes. Don't waste it. 

• Repair leaky faucets promptly. 

• Do as much household cleaning as possible 
with cold water. 

• Insulate your hot water storage tank and piping. 

Energy-efficient water heaters may cost a little more ini­
tially, but reduced operating costs can more than make 

up for the higher outlay. 

• Buy a water heater with thick insulation on the 
shell. While the initial cost may be more than one 
without this conservation feature, the savings in 
energy costs over the years will more than repay you. 

• Add insulation around the water heater you now 
have if it's inadequately insulated, but be sure not 

to block off needed air vents. That would create a 
safety hazard, especially with oil and gas water 
heaters. When in doubt, get professional help. When 
the water heater is well-insulated, you should save 

from $8 to $20 a year in energy costs, much more if 
it's located in an unheated area of the house. 

• Check the temperature on your water heater. 
Most water heaters are set for 140°F or higher, but 
you may not need water that hot unless you have a 
dishwasher. A setting of 120 °F can provide adequate 

hot water for most families. If you reduce the temper­
ature from 140°F to 120°F, you could save over 18 

percent of the energy used at the higher setting. Even 
reducing the setting 10 degrees will save more than 6 
percent in water heating energy. 

To determme water temperature, draw water from the 
heater through the bottom faucet and test it with a ther­
mometer. 

THANKS TO YOU - IT'S WORKING FOR ALL OF 
US ... Through your gift to the United Way, 230 youth 
were matched with adult male/female volunteers through 
the Big Brothers/Big Sisters program. These boys and 

girls will find new meaning in their lives through the one­
to-one companionship of concerned adults. 

YOU MAKE IT HAPPEN THE UNITED WAY! 

Thanks to your support of United Way, the Council for 
the Retarded served an average of 180 mentally retarded 
and other developmentally disabled clients a day through 
individualized vocational and rehabilitation training pro­
grams at Logan Industries last year. 

In addition, 48 families with developmentally disabled 
children from ages birth to two years, received home­
bound services and developmental training. 

YOU MAKE IT HAPPEN THE UNITED WAY! 

HOW DO YOU VALUE YOURSELF? ... 
What's the surest way to success? It's all in the mind: If 
you think of yourself as a successful person, the chances 
are that you will be one. If you think of yourself as a fail­
ure, then the chances are greater that you will indeed fail. 

Your first step is to determine your own worth, and place 
full value on yourself. As that notable success, Conrad 
Hilton, once pointed out: 

''Your value is determined by the mold you yourself 
make. It doesn't take any more energy to expect to be the 

best housewife, the finest cook, the most capable 
carpenter. 

"It has been my experience that the way most people 
court failure is by misjudging their abilities, belittling 
their worth and value. Did you ever think what can hap­
pen to a plain bar of iron, worth about $5.00? The same 
iron when made into horseshoes is worth $ 10.50. If made 
into needles, it is worth $3,250.85, and if turned into 
balance springs for watches its value jumps to $250,000. 

-"The same is true of another kind of material- You!" 

"IT'S A SMALL WORLD" is the theme 
chosen by the Julianna Club for their an­
nual benefit card party and salad bar. 

Support the Club's Scholarship Fund and 
attend the benefit Thursday, October 2, 7:00 
p.m., Marian High School, Mishawaka. 


